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September Meeting

The next meeting will be held on
Tuesday, September 6, 1994 at the
Hangar. Social Hour commencing at
6:00pm and dinner at 7:00pm.

In view of the fact that elections for
new Staff Officers will be held that
evening we have been promised a
dinner befitting the occasion. Rumor
has it that it will be a barbecue which
is always received with open arms by
all!

As usual, our Program Chairman,
George Marrett, has come up with
another "knock your socks off"
speaker. He will be Mr. Bud Layman,
a CIA pilot during the '50s who made
27 flights over Russia in U-2's!!!

This should be a truly special evening
so it is hoped that everyone will show
up.

Just to give you a taste of coming
events, at the October meeting we will
hear from George Kastner who will
discuss  the latest information
regarding the search for what
happened to Amelia Earhart. At the
November meeting we will hear from
Bob Gilliland, a retired Lockheed Test
Pilot who made the first flight in the
SR-71.

Are we on a roll or what!! Thank you
George Marrett!

Staff Nominations

The Nominating Committee, after due
deliberation and consultation with the
nominees and in accordance with the
by-laws of the Confederate Air Force,
proposes the following slate of
Required Unit Staff Officers for the
positions shown below:

Commanding Officer
Executive Officer

Jeff Welles
Hal Chilton

Finance Rosemary Netto
Adjutant Bob Singleton
Operations Glen Thomson
Maintenance Bob Miller
Safety Keith Bowers

These elective officers, if duly elected,
shall  constitute the governing
directors of the Unit operation and are
the voting body in all matters of Unit

business and activities. Other Unit
positions are optional and are
appointed by Staff.

It is with a great deal of

disappointment that the Nominating
Committee must report to the
membership that in spite of their plea
in the last newsletter, not one single
individual during the entire month

has contacted any member of the
committee to offer his or her services
or to suggest the name of any member
as a potential nominee for a Staff
position. As a result the committee
was put in the position of having to
call on a large number of individuals

and ask them if they would serve,
Many would not or could not for one
reason or another so, again, the
committee was forced to turn to many
of those who had served in the past
and ask them to continue to serve in
the future.

We, as a committee, feel extremely
fortunate in being able to come up
with a slate of such well qualified and
devoted nominees who, as a group, or
as individuals, will be more than
capable of leading us through our
present but temporary dilemma to
new heights and the goals we have had
all along.

In particular, the backgrounds and
abilities of our newly nominated CO
and Exec are well known and
thoroughly proven to all of us and it is
believed that they will elicit a new
measure of strength and support from
the entire membership.

Nominations from the floor are always
acceptable in  any  democratic
organization, including our own. In
the interest of avoiding any
unnecessary prolongation of the
process, however, it is suggested that
nominations not be made simply to
honor someone who has contributed a
great deal to the Squadron. This can
be accomplished more appropriately
in many other ways and might prove
to be a source of discomfort if the
individual had not been consulted
previously.
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The Estrella Squadron
Newsletter

is  published monthly as an
unofficial voluntary contribution.
Content and opittion is the sole
responsibility of the Editor, Bruce
M.  Toomey. Submissions for
inclusion are gladly accepted and
solicited, including articles, display
and classified ads etc. Send all
submissions to: P.O. Box 3065
Paso Robles, CA 93447

Graphics, computer layout, design
and use of photocopying machine
as well as stationary and other
supplies are the contribution of your
local FBO, Stuart Toomey and

Toomey Aviation USA
3044 Propeller Dr. Paso Robles,
CA 93446

(805) 239-9210

All of the candidates on the slate have
been interviewed and questioned and
have agreed to accept the
responsibilities of the office and
provide the amount of time and effort
that the position requires.

They deserve our unqualified support.

More HQ/Museum
News

At the August Staff meeting it was
announced that we are continuing our
discussions and correspondence with
HQ regarding our relationship
between the Squadron, the Museum
and HQ. We have sent a preliminary
letter in answer to some of their
questions regarding potential site
considerations, air show concerns,
assignment of leases and details about
the loan and so on. A few of their
other queries have had to do with
overall future plans which are taking
somewhat more time to prepare since
we are still in the process of finalizing
them ourselves.

In the” meantime HQ is having our
lease with the City checked by their

Operating Task Teams

Program Team

George Marrett 466-7640
Dinner Team

Bob Miller 434-1594
Hangar Team

Hal Chilton 239-3679

Grounds Team

Bruce Toomey 238-9266/9516

PX Team

Willa Killion 461-5405
Safety Team

Bob Singleton 239-2084
Ground Equipment Team

Dave Geiger 239-1598
Insurance Team
Rusty Roy 237-9684
Meeting Coordinator - Different

member appointed for each meeting

legal staff and our loan agreement
with the City is also being reviewed.

As things now stand it is felt that HQ
is far more amenable now than they
were in the past with regard to many
of the things we would like to do.
Consequently the Staff still believes
that we should seriously consider the
advantages of remaining a part of the
CAF.

All of the reasons we wanted to be a
part of the organization in the first
place are still valid. In addition, there
are any number of benefits available
to us as part of the CAF, not the least
of which are our present and potential
relationships with other CAF groups.
We should also consider the fact that
there are dozens of other

‘organizations out there that would

consider an alliance with, or donations
to, or cooperation in general, with a
CAF group that would not even look
twice at a brand new local museum.

This does not mean that there should
be a dissolution of the EWB Museum
at all. It exists and can continue to
exist and could conceivably play a
very important part in the future of
the organization, especially if we start

getting  some significant gifts or
donations. If; however, HQ decides
that they are willing to work out a
mutually  beneficial  basis  for
cooperation with us and what we want
to accomplish, there are some very
strong reasons for continuing to be the
Estrella Squadron of the CAF.

Some indication as to what HQ will
agree to should be forthcoming very
soon, so hang in there and in the
meantime. . .

- . . In the Meantime,
Let's Get With It!!!

Regardless of what we ALL decide to
do about the CAF/Museum question
we can STILL go ahead with our
plans for the building complex right
now and this is what we should be
deing.

The final building plans to be
presented to the City are now on
hand. The Building Committee has
been re-energized and will take a close
look at the updated plans and
drawings to make sure that they are
as required. At that point the plans
can be finalized with the City and we
can get a PERMIT to begin to build!
The City has given us every assurance
that they will push the permit through
as soon as possible so we could
conceivably be moving dirt and
preparing foundations in a few weeks!

For the benefit of everyone we are
including a reduced copy of the site
plan as it was submitted. As you are
aware, there are some slight
modifications to the plan in the
interest of economy,

The entire concrete pad for the whole
display/storage area will be cast first
with all future plumbing stubbed in.
The building will be erected as soon as
possible thereon in the same size as
was taken down; approximately 80’
wide by 65'. The front or "leanto"
section, which will include offices and
rest rooms, will be put up immediately
thereafter as finances permit. The
other end will also be extended
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somewhat later, again, as finances
permit. This will get us under cover,
even better than we are now, and out
from under rent payments.

The Building Committee will also try
to put together a workable plan
concerning what has to be done before
we actually start building. This will
include a final cleanup at the almond
plant, taking down the pole barn (if
that is the plan) and putting together
a group that will supervise the new
construction.

It is the fervent hope of the
Committee that most of those who
comprised the crew at the demolition
site can be prevailed upon again to
head up the supervision of the
construction crew at the new site.
Everyone is aware by now that, in the
final analysis, the work that was done
at the almond plant was eventually
shouldered by a relatively few
members.

Now that we all have been baptized by
various fires, however, it would seem
that we as a group should be able to
see the tremendous potential offered
by our new site and renewed goals.
This should be enough in itself to fire
up the enthusiasm that has been
allowed to slip a bit in the past few
weeks.

We will get this work done and if one
needs to see what can be accomplished
by just a few, take a ride by the
almond plant and remember what was
there in December of last year.

We still have the promise of getting
the boys from the School and the boys
themselves have told us on more than
one occasion that they are really
interested in helping out. There are
also some highly qualified people
among the members of our group and
we earnestly hope that they will help
guide our progress.

Let us put the problems of the past
behind us. We can solve whatever
remains in short order to the
satisfaction of almost everyone. We
have nothing but positive potential
ahead of us and the chance to be

proud of ourselves as a cohesive
group.
Let's do it.

Why I Want To Be A Pilot

by Tommy Tyler, 5th Grade, Jefferson
School, Beaufort, S.C.

(Submitted by Obbie Atkinson)

When I grow up I want to be a pilot
because it's a fun job and easy to do.
That's why there are so many pilots
flying around these days. Pilots don't
need much school; they just have to
learn to read numbers so they can
read their instruments. I guess they
should be able to read road maps, too,
so they can find their way if they get
lost

Pilots should be brave so they won't
get scared if it's foggy and they can't
see, or if a wing falls off or motor falls
off they should stay calm so they'll
know what to do. Pilots have to have
good eyes to see through clouds and
they can't be afraid of thunder or
lightening because they are so much
closer to them than we are.

The salary pilots make is another
thing I like. They make more money
than they know what to do with. This
is because most people think that
plane flying is dangerous, except pilots
don't because they know how easy it
is.

I hope I don't get air-sick because I
get car-sick and if I get air-sick I
couldn't be a pilot, and then I would
have to go to work.

MELIZ’S

fOOD &-DRI'NK
Lot

- ¥ ] it
‘0 Paso Robles cd;
i
239-3902
] Hours
‘Tues. thru Sat. 9am - 4pm
Closed Sunday and Monday

Classified

Warbird Lighting Fixtures

In stock, virtually any lighting fixture
found on all WW II aircraft. Interior,
exterior. Also parts for same as well as
any lamp used. All material is new /
unused and prices are low. Call Tom
at Avlite Aviation Prod %@ 239-4037

Cessna 150 H for Sale!

1968 150 H model aprox 1625 hrs
TTE, aprox. 5020 TTAF. Loran,
Narco Com 11, VOR/Glide Slope, 2
Place Intercom, Fresh ELT Battery,
New tires, completely rebuilt engine
but not zero timed, etc. $11,000 Call
Stu @ 239-9210

<2

Juny Corirro

Travel Consultant

Johansen's Travel Service
B740 Pueblo Ave.. Sulte C + Atascadero, CA 93422
(805) 461-1222 (Bus.) (Res.) (BOS) 238-2090
(BO5) 461-9024 (Bus. FAX) (Res. FAX) (805) 238-7403

STAINLESS STEEL FASTENERS

Darrell Radford
ENTERPRISES

(805) 238-2509

BOB MILLER

(B0S) 4341888
Well Drilling
Pump Sales & Service
Complete Machlne Sheop

301 North Main
Templeton. CA 93455
State License No, 324634

5151 Jack Creek Road
Templeton, CA 93465



pqt

[ 77777777
AP77777
/1 l"
2. |.|
A
P
OV R
i b, I
e L
534
33804+, >
- 1] 1 .
att
AR
5- ia'a
5“3.'.‘
FRLAE
L ////r'.'.'.

L

i}
FIAYTIT777 777777, /////////77

b
&
& i
:
AV 7Y |

al\)

L=

DSCAPE/ DIMENSION
ESTRELLA WARBIRDS

(4731 par oatew mows)

- H-“
= ads T T .

it

EMK & Associates, Inc,

ENGINEERING © PLANMING » SURVEYING

* PASQ ROBLES, CA 93448

* B/ 138-5477

: I 5
. = -]
g | 2 v 3 :
21 =3 4 . ¢ \
g 1 228¢ Y . T
& | b‘w-f;. - [} l.
~ “'-":._‘ /1 [} i
! 3358 7 \ -
2! a 4 VT
LT | [
] -
| o " i
LIS LLLLJ LSS LIPS kot = VS
. \
et P AW
I “\
Al
i t \
i
LY
\\\
B
77777777777 2777727777 77,
2 3 uuSM
v g:;"'g
7 33
1/’ n-'!‘.§
v PIPPPPP0% //////////// v
' WE N 2
\ \ 1 M 1 /—
o \ E‘ b i
o AR '
fs g / {4 ¥k
| \ T T eyes
i -.g \ 3
LR
I\D§ o ey =




Lawyers Mortgage
e |
Investment Corporation

1303 Grand Avenue, Suite 218
Armroyo Grande, CA 23420

Feal Exiate Broker « CA Depl. of Real Estate

T THE GUTTERMAN )

Seamless Aluminum Rain Gutters

North County: 466-7013

San Luis Obispo « 5 cities » Moo Bay
Los Caoa + Cambaa « Cayucos
Call toll {ree 1-800-420-4484

AVLITE #osiers. Inc.
SURPLUS DISTRIBUTORS FOR GRIMES

FRODUCTS AND GE LAMFS
31§ FROPELLER DR, PASD ROBLES, CA 944

TOM LEATHERWOOD *
President

(805) 239-4037

Toomey
Aviation USA

Stuart Toomay

Flight Scheal { Pilot Shop 7 Aireratt Rentals

5025 Wing Way

Paso Aobles CA 93448 Niioe) 235-0318

Fax [805) 238-2914

pres

JOHN HIMES
Owner

" Paper Works

I printing and Copy Center = Broadcast Mail
& FUll Service Direct Mail = The Coupon Tabloid

{B05) 466 - G650
FAX (BOS) 466 - 4255

SHN} Bruracla Avenue
Aascadero, CA 93422

Alan R. Lewis
VICE PRESIDENT

CORPORATION, LTD.
STRUCTURAL STEEL SYSTEMS

FAX: (B0S) 233.0648
[BOS) 238-6301
AIRCRAFT HANGARS

P.O, BOX 358

\_ Dave Yarnold Lic. # 592066 /

WARREN E. CRAIN
Flight Instructor

Single Engine and Multi-Engine Training
Commercial Services

(A0S5) 546-2660 (BO5) 4G6-5537

FARM J RANCH

FASO ACBLES, CA
COMMERCIAL el

PASO AOBLES AIRPOAT
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CONFEDERATE AIR FORCE

P.0. BOX 570
PASO ROBLES, CA 93447
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